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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	October, 14, 2013

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Church Sanctuary –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss

Mary Newsom, Associate Director for Urban and Regional Affairs at UNC Charlotte Urban Institute

Andrew Gale Montclaire Light Balls
	Attendee Count:
31

2 speakers

1 CMPD officer

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome President Doss Thanked everyone at 7:30 PM for coming out on Columbus Day, and joked that he knew we were in competition with Dancing with the Stars tonight.    
Crime Stats   Officer Schwartz

Officer Schwartz started out by saying we had a rather busy month.  President Doss stated he had found the crime mapping tool interesting and helpful on Charmeck.org.  He has put the link on the home page of our web site.  Just click and drag, or key in your address to see what is happening around you.   He said he would monitor the tool and post anything happening on our HOA web site discussion post to keep residents informed of crimes in the area. 

	Complaint No
	Date
	
	
	Address
	Incident Type
	Clearance Status

	20130911-1721-00
	11-SEP-2013
	
	
	2000 TYVOLA RD
	Residential Burglary
	Unknown suspect(s) forced open back bedroom window and removed property – “daytime” time frame, items taken were small, easily moved

	20130915-1256-01
	15-SEP-2013
	
	
	5300 FARMBROOK DR
	Residential Burglary
	Invited guests to house came back later when home owner was out and stole several items – CASE CLEARED BY ARREST

	20130918-1624-06
	18-SEP-2013
	
	
	4700 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Unknown suspect(s) possibly used a baseball bat to smash out back glass door window to make entry; small, easily removed items taken

	20130918-2049-00
	18-SEP-2013
	
	
	4900 HORTON CT
	Aggravated Assault-Knife
	The listed victim had attempted to intervene with a suspect with mental health issues. The victim did not have any injuries; suspect was taken to hospital and treated.



	20130920-1907-00
	20-SEP-2013
	
	
	5000 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Larceny from Building
	Gun taken from residence, several invited folks in and out of home possibly when theft occurred

	20130922-1833-01
	22-SEP-2013
	
	
	700 BROCKBANK RD
	Other Criminal Charge
	Harassing phone calls – person impersonating the Sheriff’s dept then the IRS 

	20130923-1649-00
	23-SEP-2013
	
	
	600 SENECA PL
	Residential Burglary
	Entry made through a back bedroom window, nothing taken but items were disturbed

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	20131004-2224-06
	04-OCT-2013
	
	
	1130 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Residential Burglary
	2 hour time frame – rear kitchen window entry, 42” tv and laptop taken

	20131005-0652-01
	05-OCT-2013
	
	
	700 MONTFORD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Overnight time frame – front window entry, 2 tv’s taken as well as apple tv device

	20131012-0929-01
	12-OCT-2013
	
	
	4500 LONGWOOD DR
	Vandalism
	Resident came home and found a broken rear window after being out of town – no entry made


President Doss asked Officer Schwartz to provide some tips of what she would say are suspicious people.  She said report door to door activity so they can check it out.  Cars parked in driveways especially where you know residents are not home.  Cars going slow and circling block.  She said call 911 on anything that just appears to not be right.  She reminded members CMPD would much rather you call in strange activity or behavior, than let something slip through the cracks.   Always provide as much info as possible to 911 such as descriptions, direction the suspects went, vehicle descriptions.    You do not have to have CMPD contact you, or come to your house when you call something in.  

Speaker Mary Newsom
Director Douglas Welton arranged for Mary Newsom to be our speaker for the meeting. He introduced her to the group.  
Mary Newsom, the Associate Director for Urban and Regional Affairs at the UNC Charlotte Urban Institute, spoke for 20 minutes about the future challenges faces Madison Park as the city continues to grow.  Mary urged us to get to know our government officials and understand how the process of local government works. She stated that often people make statements like that money should go to schools when speaking about a city project, when in fact it could not because it is the wrong side of government.   Schools are funded as part of the counties function not the city.   She said that local government impacts our quality of life really more so than state or national elections most of the time.   She warned that planners have good intentions, but that often when development comes, the previous plans go unheeded.  Mary spoke about concerns regarding pedestrian traffic, urging the neighborhood to get ahead of this issue (particularly regarding the development of Montford Drive's entertainment businesses).  She suggested that Madison Park is well-positioned to a see continued growth, but that she suspected that some of that growth would focus on higher density residential development.  She talked about the quality of life study and how that is a great resource for communities.   In closing Mary, took a variety of questions from the audience.

One Question Mary asked the group was if anyone knew the highest density area for apartments along the current blue line?  The answer was Sharon Road West.   No one guessed that location. 
Madison Park HOA Board Meeting 10/14/13

The board met prior to tonight’s HOA meeting at 6:30 PM.   We Thank director Russell Hodge for agreeing to serve out the VP term of Jo Ann Means.    Both Jo Ann and Don Means resigned as expected upon their move out of Madison Park. They sent their letter of resignation on 9/30/13, with an effective date of Sept. 21st, 2013.   We thank them both for their service the last several years to our community.   The Madison Park HOA Board all voted in favor of Russell Hodge serving the rest of 2013 as our VP.   The Madison Park HOA board also took action and voted in favor of three projects mentioned below * #1 to support and apply for or Matching Grant in Feb. 2014 to help Pinewood Fund a Freedom School.  *#2 to apply for the Neighborhood / School Initiative by Friday 10/18/13 (Completed by Laura K. Handler and President Doss) & *# 3 to apply for Neighborhood Art.  (Director Douglas Welton will put that application together).  Secretary is still open and we Thank Tina Christen for acting as Secretary at tonight’s HOA meeting. If you have interest as serving as our secretary let us know at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com 
Tyvola Road Adopt A Street
Director Margaret Sexton selected Saturday 11/2 at 9 AM to clean Tyvola from Farmbrook to Park Road. She stated the more volunteers that showed up the quicker and easier the cleanup will go.   Please park at the Tyvola Road Senior Center. Wear bright clothes and long sleeves for the work.    President Doss said it was not much more than taking a walk. The work is pretty easy.   We like to have enough volunteers to split up the route with ½ coming from both ends of the street and meeting in the middle.   We have a limited number of orange vests and pick up sticks.  Bring your own stick if you have one.  Please help if you can with this task.   Normally 60 to 90 minutes is all it takes to clean the area.   15 to 20 people can complete the job quickly. 
On 9/16/13 We Received Acknowledgement of our Madison Park Tree Banding Grant Application
Hello Neighborhood Matching Grants Applicant!

This acknowledges receipt of your organization’s application to the Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund.  I appreciate the time and effort you and your neighbors put into planning your project and preparing the application.

As stated in the pre-application workshops, our staff will complete an initial review and follow up with you regarding any clarifications or corrections needed.  You will receive our written feedback within the next few days, and you will be asked to respond and provide the additional information and/or documentation within a week or so.  

A Neighborhood Services Specialist on our staff will be assigned to answer your questions and provide technical assistance throughout this process.  We look forward to a great partnership with your organization!

Sincerely,

Atalie Secoy, Program Manager
Neighborhood & Business Services
704-336-4594
asecoy@charlottenc.gov
Hopefully we will have good news to report around our  November Meeting on the grant!  

.  

Bike Rack Coming to Madison Central Park

Madison Park resident Stacy Raynor worked with CDOT’s Bicycle Program Manager Ken Tippette to obtain a free bicycle rack for Madison Central Park.   The rack should be going in by the end of Oct. 2013.  Thanks to both Ken and Stacy for working this out.  Susan Desota over Pinewood Elementary and Madison Central Park grounds gave her ok for Stacy Raynor to install the bike rack in the park just today.       
President Doss Applied to take part in the Mecklenburg Livable Communities Plan
On 9/16/13 he received the following:

Mecklenburg Livable Communities Plan

Thank You and Welcome!

Thank you for your application to participate on a Mecklenburg Livable Communities Workgroup.  We are pleased that 251 applicants applied and are being placed on one of five groups.  The attached Work Group and Forum Structure depicts how we will work together to develop a unified vision that incorporates community-wide goals centered on how we live, work, and play today and into the future within Mecklenburg County, the City of Charlotte and surrounding Towns.

You have been selected to participate on the Livability Forum.  Meeting schedules will be forwarded as soon as possible.

SAVE THE DATE :  A kick-off meeting will be held on October 15, 6:00 - 7:30pm at Booth Playhouse in which all work groups will come together to hear more about this initiative and become oriented on our process moving forward.

Thank you for being an active member of our community!
Heidi Pruess, CEP
Community Plan and Sustainability Officer
Mecklenburg County
Matching Grant Tour at Madison Central Park took place on Friday Sept 20th
Martin Doss,  Lisa Charde, Laura K Handler the Math Facilitator at Pinewood, and Principal Sexton from Pinewood all met the bus tour.    It was nice to have a chance to meet several of the members that approve our matching grants.   Those on the tour were allowed to hear comments from the 4 of us, and ask each of us questions. President Doss said he appreciated the other people from the school and neighborhood taking time to join him meeting the tour bus.   
The following e-mails came in  regarding the tour

Marty-

We had a great time visiting with yourself and the others; thank you for taking time out of your Friday to allow us to see the park.

Best,

Atalie

Atalie is the Neighborhood Matching Grant Program Manager

You should be quite proud of all you've done for the neighborhood and school!! It was quite an honor to be included in that group. Have a great weekend! 

 

Laura Handler, M.Ed, NBCT 

Math Facilitator
Pinewood Elementary School
Enjoyed it!

Trish Sexton 

Principal
Pinewood Elementary School
805 Seneca Place
Pinewood Partners Meeting 9/27/13
President Doss attended the Pinewood Partners meeting on 9/27/13.  The school has around 19 community partners now.  Many of those attended this 1st partners meeting of this school year.   Upcoming events are their Fall Festival 10/26/13 from 10 to 2 & Literacy Night 11/7/13.   One of our Madison Park residents was also in attendance at the partners meeting.  Last year David McGaffigan answered a volunteer call that the HOA sent out.  He has been working hard in the school gardens.  He is also a chef and does cooking demonstrations on foods they grow in the gardens.   President Doss said it was nice to put a face with someone that stepped up to lend a hand at Pinewood.   He has no students at Pinewood.  This is a great example of someone getting involved to lend a hand where he was needed at the school.  Others neighbors in Madison Park volunteer at the school.  If you are interested in being a mentor or lunch room buddy let the school know.   One of the things the school is looking at doing is a Freedom School in the summer.  It will cost around 60K to do a school.  19 of them operate in Mecklenburg County.    The school is exploring ways to make this happen in 2014.    http://freedomschoolpartners.org/
 

Mary Nell McPherson, Executive Director of Freedom School Partners gave a presentation for the partners meeting. 


Since January 2000, Mary Nell McPherson has served as the Executive Director of Freedom School Partners working toward their mission to engage, educate, and empower children to succeed in school and in life through quality, year-round educational enrichment programs

Pinewood Meeting 10/13/13 at 10 am President Doss, VP Russell Hodge, Laura K Handler (Pinewood) and Elizabeth Mitchell (Neighborhood Resource Liaison) Community Engagement City of Charlotte met at Pinewood to discuss how we might from the HOA help Pinewood and our community come up with part of that 60K for a freedom school.   (*#1 Board Approved) They are encouraging us to apply for a City of Charlotte Matching Grant. We would need to have this application in by the Feb. 2014 deadline.   Our match would come from in kind, church support of the project in cash, and volunteer hours).   It might sound like a lot from our community, but it really would not be as hard to help the school and our community out as one might think.   

(*#2 Board Approved) For example we learned of an opportunity just this am where we can apply for a Neighborhood School Partnership Initiative RFP.  The only problem is we have to do this one this week by Friday 10/18/13.  Two neighborhoods/schools will be selected from the applicants to hold a special retreat similar to our Neighborhood Board Retreat in 2012 where we were paid $2000 for attending. This one however pays $8000 for completing the workshop which is about a 3 hour event according to Elizabeth Mitchell.   It would be held at Pinewood and would be a mix of HOA board, Madison Park residents, and community business supporters of Pinewood, Church supporters such as Myers Park Baptist and Sharon United Methodist, Parents of pinewood, PTA of Pinewood, and Staff of Pinewood.   It would certainly not hurt to apply for this workshop which includes facilitators, food, and supplies to the host community.   That could be 8K of our part of the 25K total match if we went full match for Pinewood’s Freedom School.  
Pinewood wants to remind everyone to Vote on November 5th.  Voters will get to decide on a 290 Million bond referendum for Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools.   You can visit www.cms.k12.nc.us and click on 2013 Bond information or e-mail CMS as cmsbond@cms.k12.nc.us to learn more about the school bonds referendum.  
Free Standing Madison Park Identification Signs Cleaned 9/25/13
 President Doss spent a couple of hours and cleaned the Madison Park free standing signs with a mop, bucket, spray bottle, and a couple of jugs of water on 9/25.  He did this after seeing the signs were dirty, and hearing from Russell Hodge our new VP that a sign on Seneca Place was very dirty.    They appear to be holding up great.   The signs had a layer of grime.  They cleaned up nicely, and the rain did the final rinse that morning as he wrapped up cleaning the last sign.    The mop used was left over from the  2010 Matching grant install of our ID signs, and had been used to clean street signs in the areas of our topper sign installs.    

It's been quiet, too quiet in Madison Park.  Time to shake up those bones!  
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Join us for the annual Trunk or Treat Sunday 10/27 at Madison Park Central Park.   This year we will have a pre-party at the park for those who would like to potluck and the gates will close at 6pm to start the official Trunk or Treat.  For the safety of our children, no exit will be allowed until 7pm.  Word is, there will be prizes for the best dressed car and the most original costume under age 10.  An evite will be sent out shortly.  Watch for updates on our web site.  
 

Invite your friends, your neighbors, the ghouls down the street!  Just make sure they dress up and bring sweets to eat (I mean share)
 

Questions?  Suggestions?  Want to volunteer or sponsor the event?  Please e-mail me at gimsond@hotmail.com
Daneen Gimson

Thanks to Daneen for putting together this popular event each year.         

Holiday Social Coming December 9th, 2013 at 7:00 PM   Wedgewood Church.  Save the DATE!  
Volunteers are always needed for set up and planning.    Thanks to the Gunter Family for taking on this year’s event again.   See Diane Gunter if you would like to help after our meeting, or contact us at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com, and we will forward your info on to Diane. 
Make plans to attend this year’s event, and bring a neighbor.  The start time is 7 since we have food. 
Neighborhood Public Art Initiative (*#3 Board Approved) Director Douglas Welton will complete the application
The Arts & Science Council and the Public Art Commission would like for your neighborhood organization to be aware of the following opportunity:

Neighborhoods in Creative pARTnership 
a community based public art initiative by the City of Charlotte and ASC 
Purpose: To further expand access to public art throughout the City of Charlotte and enhance neighborhood identity. This initiative extends an opportunity to City of Charlotte neighborhoods to apply for the opportunity to have a new public artwork created and sited in their community.

About: The Neighborhoods in Creative pARTnership initiative will match selected neighborhoods with artists to create artwork that match the spirit and identity of their neighborhood. The neighborhood residents will provide input to the artist to develop design ideas. In collaboration with the Public Art Commission, neighborhood representatives will be involved in selecting the artist and reviewing artist’s schematic and final design proposals.

Eligibility: Any neighborhood group located within City of Charlotte limits is eligible to apply. Priority will be given to groups which represent areas without City funded public art. Public artwork created as a part of this initiative must be placed on City owned property or right-of-way.

Nicole Bartlett | Program Director, Public Art | Arts & Science Council 
227 W. Trade St., Ste. 250, Charlotte, N.C. 28202 

Principal Sexton said she loved the idea of us applying for the art to try and do something at Madison Central Park.  

This would be a great opportunity for us to possibly obtain art in our community.   We initially thought of Madison Central Park, but the art according to the guidelines must go on City owned land or Right of Ways.   CMS and County Park land does not meet the rules.    We are looking at some possible alternative locations so we can at least apply for the art.  Director Matt Magnasco researched right of ways and City land such as the Inwood fire station in our area.   We wondered if we could possibly do something with the parking lane on Seneca Place in front of school to expand that right of way.    CMUD land across from Tyvola Road Senior Center would that work?   Or we wondered if the intersection at Wedgewood/Seneca Place that needs redesigned to make it more users friendly and safer could that somehow work.    We are really limited with Right of Way locations.  

Andrew Gale  Montclaire Resident Charlotte Shines
Neighborhood Lights for Neighborhood Kids

Mission is to Light up Charlotte, by supporting non-profits empowering Local families.  Andrew brought in holiday light balls, and encouraged residents of Madison Park and Montclaire to take part in creating beautiful holiday light balls to shine throughout our two communities this season.    The plan it to have light ball parties tentatively scheduled for November 16 & December 7th probably at Wedgewood Church in the parking lot.  If the light ball party does not take place at the Church then possibly Madison Central Park.   Margaret Sexton suggested her street on Wentworth as a 3rd possible location.   Watch for updates on locations once confirmed. 
Residents will bring their own holiday lights.  (200 lights/ball).  Charlotte Shines will provide all other supplies & instructions for creating these outdoor light balls for your trees.  Cost is $5/ball.  Premade balls will be sold for $40/ball if you wish to purchase them finished and ready to hang.    

Please reply with any questions and the number of balls you intend on making to andrewgale@carolina.rr.com or Kervin@carolina.rr.com by Saturday November 9th so they can ensure they have the proper supplies.  

All proceeds from the event will go to A Child’s Place.  Additional donations are welcomed.    There are thousand of CMS students that are homeless.   This is a great project so please check it out.  

The official flier will be uploaded on our web site when it is finalized.   The tree on the flier is actually our Madison Park Tree logo with light balls added to it.   It was provided after the initial tree planned for use looked more like a Charlie Brown Christmas Tree.   This is a great project and the light balls look great in the trees for the Holidays.  

OUTDOOR BURNING

The HOA had couple of people complain last month that their neighbors were burning fires outdoors just about every night.  Outdoor burning is not legal in Charlotte.   Inwood Fire station said that residents seeing this should call 911 and request the fire department.  You don't have to be specific if you are not sure where the burning is taking place.  They will search if you report smoke in the area.    Just like anytime you call 911 you do not have to be contacted, or identified when reporting something.  
 

There are several people that burn wood burning fire places in Madison Park for heat.   One might say that smoke is smoke so what is the big deal.  One thing is fire places don't put others in danger.  During dry periods, and especially on windy nights you could easily do some damage by burning illegally.  

 

One of the people complaining to President Doss said they could not even open their windows to enjoy the cooler weather because of all the smoke every night.  They also told him one of their neighbors had health issue specifically trouble breathing.  So it made their life that much more miserable.  The person(s) burning in their area possibly did not even know they were bothering their neighbors.  These complaints came out of the E. Woodlawn, Zephyr, Montford area.  

 

Anyway hopefully if you are burning frequently, and especially illegally, you will correct on your own.  Otherwise you might find a fire truck sitting in front of your home.  

Madison Park 2014 Board Open Nomination Period is Now Open 
 We are now in our open nomination period for our 2014 Board.   If you would like to be on our board submit you name / address / along with a bit of background info like how long you have lived in Madison Park, and why you would like to serve on our HOA Board.   You must own your home and pay your dues of $20 for the year to be considered.   We will accept nominations until 11/3/13.    If we have several people interested in joining our board we will have to have a paper ballot at the November HOA Meeting Election for our 2013 due paying members to vote.    Send your interest to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com     Our review nomination committee is made up of Dee McCandlish, Cheryl Furr, and Tina Christen. They will receive and make recommendations to the board.     We will be looking to add a new director or two as some of our 2013 Board will max out terms at the end of this year, and must take at least 1 year off before come back to serve again if they wish.  If you have any interest in serving please apply.   We would like to have a couple of new board members that desire to get involved in the neighborhood with us.  
Current 2013 board is as follows

Martin Doss (goes to 2 year director term at end of serving as President in 2013)
Valerie Delby Mid of 1st term  (Valerie stepped in to serve as Treasurer when newly elected Lisa Roberts resigned after 2  months saying the position was taking more time than she expected).   On a sad note Lisa Roberts passed away last month 9/9/13.       
 

Dee McCandlish - Dee is mid term of last term before break required 

Russell Hodge   MIddle of 1st term as director (currently serving as our VP as he is taking over the vacated spot of Jo Ann Means.  
 

Matt Magnasco in middle of 3r term had a break in 2010  

Both Dee McCandlish and Matt were both listed mid terms in the minutes of 11/2012, however after researching back to 2009 and 2010, we found that was not correct so that leaves Dee one final year on her director terms.    

 

The following can run for another term if they wish to seek re-election, as they are completing their 1st two year term.  
Douglas Welton

Richard Todd

Margaret Sexton

 

The following will have all maxed out after 4 direct years as directors with no breaks.  Some like Sue have served many more than the 4 years by serving in officer roles.   

Bernice Ledford 

Sue Valentine Plyler

Richard Akers 
We Thank all our current board members for their service over the years.  

Treasury Report Valerie Delby
 
Bank Account & Membership Information:
For Sept. 10 through Oct. 14, we added 2 new memberships (both by check) and made a total of $40 in deposits and $170.67 in debits with an Available Balance of $3,037.46.   

Traffic Calming Funds held by CDOT $1,253.80 earmarked for vinyl replacements on signs in the future. 
 
Welcome Packet update:
We continue to mail welcome packets throughout the year, with the next mailing scheduled for the end of December. 
Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns

President Doss mentioned that he had received a pleasant surprise in the mail on Friday the 11th, of Oct.   It was an invite & letter announcing that he had been nominated for a City of Charlotte Neighborhood Leadership Award.   The letter stated On behalf of the City of Charlotte, I would like to congratulate and inform you of your nomination for a City of Charlotte Neighborhood Leadership Award.  The Neighborhood Leadership Awards honor local neighborhood residents, businesses and neighborhood associations that have taken a lead role in community improvement projects.   It went on to say in September that Charlotte residents and city of Charlotte staff were encouraged to submit nominations of local residents and neighborhood groups whose volunteerism merited recognition.  President Doss stated he had been nominated in three categories according to the announcement letter Leadership Excellence, Community Ambassador, and Neighborhood Improvement award(s).  

He said he did not know who nominated him for the awards taking place on Thursday 10/24/13, but wanted to Thank the people that nominated him.   He appreciated the nominations, and they truly came as a surprise to him.   

Director Margaret Sexton asked if people saw the newspaper article on the history of Wentworth Place.  President Doss said he had sent it out to our distribution list and posted it online.   Margaret said she was only able to get pledges of about $750.00 for the project she had hoped to do on the 60th Anniversary of Wentworth mentioned in prior HOA minutes.   She said that was not enough to move forward with the project.   Neighbors held a picnic, and hope to possibly do something in the future.   
Adjournment
